Town of Texas Town Board Meeting
January 13, 2020
7:00 PM	
Town of Texas Municipal Center

Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, on the website and emailed to interested parties.

Meeting was called to order Delmar Winter and Bill in attendance. Andy was attending the State Highway Conference. 

Minutes of the December meeting were read by the Clerk.   Motion to approve by Delmar, second by Bill and carried. 

Treasurer report was given by Marian Matsche. Marian read her report.  Bill moved to accept and file for audit.  Second by Delmar and carried.

CHAIR REPORT-Multi modual application was received by the State.  The total state wide was over budget.  We will wait and see the outcome.  Delmar will recheck the Marshall Hill issue.
SUPERVISOR REPORTS-Bill reported on the purchase of a 2020 Dodge to replace the 1 ton truck.  The price of $40,085 was discounted to $29,045 plus lights and box to $40,829 and should be here by February.  Lady on Wild Rose thinks we need a new driver.  She had foul language and Bill said he will talk to her after the next call.

CLERK REPORT-Clerk noted that the address on the W2’s in incorrect.  The IRS has Connie’s name still somewhere and it pulled it into the program and didn’t allow corrections.

OLD BUSINESS-or NEW BUSINESS Keith Plautz purchased parts for Kevin’s truck the issue was from mud flaps and a plate under box to protect it, but held sand and salt causing serious rust.  It could be removed or fixed.  Motion by Bill to fix for a cost between $7,000-9,000.  Second by Delmar and carried.
Eastern Towns Association will be held in Bevent.  Anyone going can meet at the Town hall. 
District meeting was discussed.  The only location that works for Delmar is Saturday January 25th  in Shawano.  Delmar, Bill and Marian plan on attending, weather permitting.
FIRE DEPARTMENT-Wally questioned the pension plant for volunteers.  Delmar said the 2% fire dues and fire calls collections fund the plan.

There was a discussion on the Fire on Evergreen Road which is a Village parcel.  Dispatch alerted the Village of Maine and Town of Hamburg, then canceled Hamburg and alerted Easton.  More discussion is to follow on who should be alerted and who is supposed to service that area.  The Board and Department need to review the Cooperative Boundary Agreement.
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PLANNING COMMISSION- Delmar called Paul Daigle about being appointed to the Planning Commission after Jim Burgener’s resignation.  Paul said he is currently too busy.  Delmar also talked with Duane Dittmar.  Duane said he’d be glad to.  Delmar made a motion to appoint Duane Dittmar to the Planning Commission.  Second by Bill and carried.  Delmar tabled the appointment of a Chair until next meeting.

Last comment was Wally Borchardt.  He thinks Andy should have payment deducted from his pay when he misses meetings.  Andy does a lot of calling and responding to emails or text messages and takes care of his business in other ways.  He missed due to work and was at the State Highway Conference which helps the Town with relationships with County and State officials.  If people think he is not doing his duty then, they need to vote for someone else.  The State Law does not allow reducing pay during a term of office for town board.

Motion to adjourn by Delmar, second by Bill and carried.

Lorraine I Beyersdorff-Town of Texas Clerk
